TOWN OF HOLLISTON
SELECT BOARD

July 2, 2020 Town Hall

7:00 P.M. 703 Washington Street

Present: John Cronin, Chair; Tina Hein, Vice Chair; Ben Sparrell, Clerk
Also Present: Elizabeth Greendale, Town Clerk; Travis Ahern newly hired Town Administrator.
At 7:00pm J. Cronin called the meeting to order.

After the signing of the new Town Administrators employment contract Elizabeth Greendale
the Town Clerk was present remotely to swear in Travis Ahern. Once that was done Mr. Ahern
took the opportunity to introduce himself. He and his family reside in Wayland. He was
previously employed by the Metro-west Regional Water Authority where he worked in both
Danvers and Weston. He plans to reach out to the various department heads in the next several
weeks prior to his arrival on July 20t", 2020. Mr. Ahern shared some of his goals. One of which is
to ensure accountability for service to the taxpayers as the Town Administrators office is often
central to the Town needs. Secondly to improve communication by taking a collaborative
approach internally among the town departments and externally with the public.

Each Board member individually welcomed Mr. Ahern and expressed their enthusiasm about
working with. J. Cronin concluded by stating that Mr. Ahern will have the Boards full support.

At 7:12pm T. Hein made a motion to adjourn. Second by B. Sparrell. Vote 3-0

Respectfully submitted;

Margaret Driscoll Approved



